
Police and Public Safety Committee Meeting  

Minutes  

December 28, 2022 

  

  The meeting of the Police and Public Safety Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

by Committee Chairman Charles Neubauer.   Present in addition to Mr. Neubauer were 

committee members Charles Heller, Jeff Cascino, and ex-officio member Frank Deery. 

  

  Also in attendance were Councilman Keith Endy; Patricia Loder, Borough Manager; and 

Police Chief Barry Leatherman.   

  

  Mr. Neubauer made a motion, second by Mr. Cascino, to approve the minutes of the 

November 2nd, 2022 meeting of the committee.  The motion was approved.  

  

Police Chiefs Report  

   

    Chief Leatherman reviewed with the committee a report on the activities of the 

department.   

   

Unfinished Business  

    

  Ordinance 01-2023 Time Limit Parking 20 WPA  –  Mrs. Loder stated that Solicitor 

Hartman has advertised Ordinance 01-2023 establishing 3 hour time limit parking in the 

municipal parking lot located at 20 West Philadelphia Avenue for adoption at the January 3rd, 

2023 meeting of Borough Council.   

 

New Business 

  

  Request for Handicap Parking Space 137 S Franklin Street and 303 East Fourth 

Street – Chief Leatherman reviewed with the committee requests for a handicap parking space at 

137 S Franklin Street and 303 East Fourth Street.  Chief Leatherman advised the committee that 

the requesters have the required handicap parking placard.  Approval of the requests will be 

listed on the agenda of the January 3rd, 2023 meeting of Borough Council. 

 

 Chief Leatherman advised the committee of a request to close a portion of West Sixth 

Street between Walnut Street and Schaeffer Street on Friday, January 13th to allow for the safe 

removal of a large Oak tree at 160 West Sixth Street.   The committee agreed to list this item on 

the agenda of the January 3rd, 2023 meeting of Borough Council. 
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Public Comments  

 

There being no further business to conduct a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.  

was made by Mr. Neubauer and seconded by Mr. Heller.  The next meeting of the Police and 

Public Safety Committee will be held on Wednesday, February 1st, 2023 at 7:00 p.m.  

  

            Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 Patricia A. Loder          

   Borough Secretary  


